
 

                                                    PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be convened by the Town Board, Town 
of Yorktown, Westchester County, New York on December 17, 2019 at the Town Hall, 363 
Underhill Avenue, Yorktown Heights, NY at 7:30 pm o’clock or as soon thereafter can be heard 
to consider the application filed by Danny Porco, NY Fuel Distributors, LLC for a Special Use 
Permit for a gas station located at 3700 Barger Street, Yorktown, NY, also known as Section 
16.07, Parcel 1, Lot 43. The request is to demolish the existing Getty Automotive Service Station 
and replace it with a new gas station and convenience store with a 2,200 square foot canopy and 
associated appurtenances.  

A copy of said application is on file in the office of the Town Clerk, at the said Town Hall, where 
the same may be inspected during regular office hours or on the Town Clerk’s webpage at 
www.yorktown.org/townclerk under “Pending Projects.”   
 
     All persons in interest and citizens may be heard at the public hearing to be held as aforesaid. 

 

                                        DIANA L. QUAST, RMC 
                                        TOWN CLERK 
                                        TOWN OF YORKTOWN 


